Heads Up for the Fifteenth Sunday After Pentecost
October 02, 2025

Hello, Trinity Methodist Church family and friends!
Get ready for a special and meaningful Sunday this week as we gather for worship. We are coming to the final step of our sermon series, “The Journey of Discipleship: From Surrender to Eternity.” It has been an amazing journey together! We began by learning that following Jesus starts with a surrendered heart, giving our whole lives to Him. Then, we discovered that He sends us out on a mission to share His love with others. After that, we saw how God calls us to be faithful stewards, wisely using all the gifts and resources He has given us.
And now, we reach the last and very important step with the message titled, “The Warning of Discipleship is to Live Ready for Eternity,” Drawing from Jesus' story in Luke 16:19-31 about two men and their dramatic reversal after death, we learn why our present choices have eternal consequences. This sermon serves as a loving and urgent reminder that true discipleship means living not for the temporary, but with our hearts and eyes fixed on eternity. It is a call to see those around us with God's compassion and to live each day prepared for the eternal joy that awaits.
This is a message you won’t want to miss, and it’s a perfect Sunday to bring someone with you. So, let’s fill the pews! We warmly invite everyone, your whole family, your friends, your neighbors, and anyone seeking hope. Come and experience a church that loves like Jesus, grows together in faith, and serves God and one another as we all strive to become true disciples.
A special reminder to all our wonderful parents and grandparents: please bring your children and grandchildren to our vibrant Sunday School where they will learn about God's love in a fun and caring environment. And to all our youth, you are so welcome at our Youth Group meeting, which starts right after our 9:00 am service. It’s a great place to connect, grow, and have fun with friends!
Finally, let’s share our joy! We want to wish a very happy birthday and a happy anniversary to all who are celebrating this week. May your days be filled with God’s abundant love and blessings.
We can’t wait to see you this Sunday as we worship, learn, and grow together. Be blessed and see you then.
In Christ’s love,

Rev. Mulongo Mpoyo




